Stocksbridge Community Forum

Meeting at The Venue on Wednesday 22nd January 2014
Chair:  Barbara Horsman  288 8394   Vice Chair:  Graham Helliwell  288 2498
www.stocksbridgecommunity.org  email bob@stocksbridgecommunity.org
– contact Bob on 288 8624
Present: 
Jean Long, Dennis Rolfe, Andy Clarke, Graham Helliwell, Gill Wolff, Nigel Owen, Mary Kaye, Sue Booker, Ray Aldous, Maureen Aldous, Joan Banks, Elsie Newton, Barbara Horsman, Bob Smith, Roy Bettney
Apologies:
Elaine Smith, Tracey Martin, Susie Abrahams, Chris Prescott, Chris Bell
Police Report - Jon Barker
There has been a minor increase in antisocial behaviour in the PACT areas (Pot House Lane and Lee Avenue).  There have been more high visibility patrols in these areas as well as a camera and this has altered behaviour patterns.  Three Acceptable Behaviour Contracts (ABC’s) have been issued and the police are in the long process of issuing 2 ASBO’s following three breaches of ABC’s.  Ten parent letters have also been sent out.

A parent letter is sent to identify an individual’s involvement in antisocial behaviour with an invitation to discuss an ABC. An ABC lasts 6 months and is a written agreement in which an individual acknowledges their anti-social behaviour and its effect on others, agreeing not to act anti-socially in the future and can involve the parents (of minors), local authorities and social housing; breach of an ABC is often used as evidence to support an application for an Anti-Social Behaviour Order.  
It was stressed that it was more the number of youths that was causing the disturbances rather than the behaviour in most cases.  Comments from Forum members concurred that only the minority were poorly behaved and that the numbers in groups of youths was the intimidating factor.

It was pointed out that police wouldn’t be notified of such instances in other parts of the city as it is more commonplace and that the incidents are few and isolated here.  It was also highlighted that despite provisions being eroded for young people in the area, there was little increase in such incidents.

Graham Helliwell suggested that there needs to be more for young people to do in the area to which Barbara Horsman replied that it was unlikely that the type of youths in question would attend such activities.
Nigel Owen stated that there had been meetings with Sheffield Children’s Services and community members were now able to hire the youth centre for £10 per hour so there was the capacity to run activities there.  Suggestions were welcomed.

Graham Helliwell suggested that this was a future agenda item for the Forum.
Jon announced that he was retiring, so this was his last Forum Report.  SCF wished him well and invited him back as a member – with all the spare time he would have!
Correspondence
Chris Prescott had contacted Barbara to say that funding has been secured for the cycle path from Langsett.

Joan Banks had spoken to Amanda Holmes who apologised for not attending Forum meetings.  There is to be a presentation to Stocksbridge Town Council in February.  There was then a discussion about the recent article in The Star regarding the Tesco Superstore.
Stocksbridge and it’s Forum
The Forum split into groups and discussed what the Forum is and what is needed in the opinion of the members present at the meeting.
Please see attached notes for the suggestions from the groups.
Valley In Bloom
VIB are currently planting around Stocksbridge.  Meetings are being held with regular attendees.  Fundraising has been successful and there are approximately 2000 plants, planted out twice a year.
Nigel Owen stated that funding has been secured for hanging baskets and flags in the precinct for the coming Tour De France

AOB
Graham Helliwell reminded the Forum that the Bridge Shop was 10 years old this week and thanked the community and volunteers for their support.
Graham Helliwell is about to convene a meeting of The Forum’s Renewable Energy  group, as agreed at the November meeting.
Nigel Owen gave an update regarding the Events Forum.  The December Christmas market had been a success and the Forum are now working on 2014 as they are anticipating that they will be busy during the Tour De France.  The next Events Forum meeting will be on 17th February.

Mary Kay asked what is happening with St Matthias Church.

Graham Helliwell replied that nothing was happening at present but that churches in the area are restructuring.

Graham Helliwell informed the Forum that Sheffield Community Transport are looking for Community Car Scheme Drivers - people with cars to assist in taking people to/from hospitals etc.  In return, the driver will then get paid (an amount which is priced by Sheffield Transport - £1.20 per mile for the first 3 miles and then 70p per mile thereafter).
The date of the next meeting will be Wednesday 26th March at The Venue at 7pm.
March 2014
AGENDA

1. Police report
2. New Tesco Superstore – Fox Retail Park
3. Sports Centre
4. Tour De France in Stocksbridge
5. News
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